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Site Report – School Site – October, 2020
To: Superintendent Ty Mase 
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Nancy Mills, Head Teacher

Outstanding Activities and Events
Meghan Jones lead a team in building a “quarantine box.” This “box” sits outside on a table on the school 
porch where we place books, electronics, etc. for students to grab when they are virtually learning. This 
project was an assignment to mark off her “Team Service Project” employability standard. See pictures.

We also have one little girl who expressed her deep love and appreciation for the birthday book program. 
See attached pictures.
Personnel 
We are on our fourth cook since the beginning of the school year. We promise we are being nice. We think 
Amber Peterson-Tanuvasa is going to stick around for a while, but you better knock on some wood. 
Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
Students are progressing well through their standards. Since more than 50% of our students are virtual 
learners, we are relying heavily on technology to deliver instruction. Nonetheless, it is going well.
Technology Progress
All students have computers now. Technology is working well.
Facility Update
Everything is warm and running smoothly.
LSAC Activity
Our LSAC secretary resigned and elections are coming up soon. We will meet again on November 20th. The 
latest minutes are attached.
Volunteer Report
There are no volunteers in the school.
Professional Development
Professional development has been applicable and helpful.
Pupil Attendance
Attendance is strong. We currently have a good mix of virtual learners from home and those physically 
present in the classroom. The virtual learners participate throughout the day in Zoom sessions with the 
classroom teacher and those students who are in the building. It seems to be working very well. The cool 
result of this mix of students is that we are instantly prepared for red or yellow code. We would be able to 
easily move into virtual learning with all students and the transition for the students would not be difficult 
as it is already a schedule to which they are accustomed.
Student and Staff Safety
Sara and I feel like the screening process, masks, and social distancing, as well as the cleaning and 
disinfecting protocol, within the school are keeping our staff and students safe.
Subsistence Calendar
Subsistence calendar is working out great.
Other
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